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Clinical Neuropsychology Service
Royal Infirmary of Edinburgh

Information for patients- Triage appointment

Who is seen in the Clinical Neuropsychology service?
We provide assessment and rehabilitation for people who have suffered, or are suspected as having suffered an injury or illness to the brain.

The service is based in the Department of Clinical Neurosciences (DCN) at the Royal Infirmary of Edinburgh.

What does the Clinical Neuropsychology Service do?
We are team of qualified Clinical Psychologists registered with the Health and Care Professions Council (HCPC) who specialise and complete further training in working with health conditions which affect the brain.  

Our clinicians have expertise in how behaviour, emotions and thinking skills (cognitive abilities) are related to brain structures and systems.  

We can assess and help you with thinking skills (e.g. memory, concentration, judgement), mood, and behaviour changes that can occur after a brain injury or illness.
We work with individuals, couples, families and carers, whilst often working jointly with other members of a clinical team.  

We also have good working relationships with local organisations and will be able to offer information about other sources of support.

What to expect at a triage appointment with a Clinical Neuropsychologist
Your first appointment lasts for 20 minutes.

During a triage appointment you will have a chance to give the clinician an outline of your difficulties and how they affect you.  You may be asked to complete some questionnaires in advance of the triage appointment.  The clinician may also ask for your agreement to speak to a family member or friend to get their views.  After assessing your situation with you the clinician will discuss and agree what the most suitable avenue is for assessment and support, if you and the clinician agree that you require it.

Confidentiality
We are bound by a code of confidentiality. When you first meet with your clinician, she/he will explain what and where records are kept, and under what circumstances information may be shared.

Attendance
If you are unable to attend your appointment, please contact us as soon as possible so that we can arrange a suitable alternative for you.  This also allows us to allocate the unused appointment time to someone else. If you do not 

Complaints and Compliments
If you are either pleased or unhappy with our service, or have any comments to make, please talk to our staff – we welcome your feedback. 

If you wish to make a formal complaint please contact the NHS Lothian Complaints Team, which is based at:

Waverley Gate
2 – 4 Waterloo Place
Edinburgh 
EH1 3EG
Telephone: 0131 536 3370
Email: craft@nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk  

Contacting us

Please be aware, we have moved and are now located at the Royal Infirmary Edinburgh site. Our telephone number has also changed. 

If you wish to comment on this leaflet, require a large print version, or have any questions about your appointment or the Clinical Neuropsychology service please contact us via:  

Neuropsychology
RHCYP and DCN
2nd Floor Clinical Management Office
Edinburgh Bio Quarter
Edinburgh
EH16 4TJ

Email:

DCN.Neuropsychology@nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk

Tel:  0131 312 0649


For more information please visit our website:  

www.nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk/Neuropsychology
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